HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the additional meeting held on August 19th.2022
Present:
Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers

In Attendance: 



Cllr.D.Pratt     Cllr.M.Bown  


     


Parishioners:   None


J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation None
b) Full Council


1. Apologies were received from Cllr.Rogers
2. Declarations of Interest were recorded by Kevin Saggers as a village hall committee member and Daniel Pratt on application 20221301
3. Minutes of the meeting on July 13th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports None
5. Planning Cllr.Pratt left the meeting room for this item. 20221301 Chequers PH.The Council raised no objection to the single storey rear extension, the link corridor and the use of an outbuilding as a function room. They did however raise concerns that the parking provision would need to be improved to cope with the anticipated increase in business.
6. Speed Limit on the A140 A written report from Linda Rogers and a verbal report from Stephen Howes on their meeting with Stratton Strawless Parish Council was discussed. It was agreed that Hainford would join with Stratton Strawless in a bid to get a 40 mph limit on the A140 through the two parishes to join the 40 mph limit at Hevingham. To this end it was agreed to set aside an initial £500 from accrued reserves to fund signs and leaflets etc. which would be needed to demonstrate to NCC that there was strong public support for the project. Leaflet distribution and collection points would be discussed at the September meeting.
7. Correspondence A letter had been received from a resident pointing out that staff and vehicles from the Chequers PH had been using the Chequers field access. The situation was clarified with the landlord who had not been informed that there was no right of access and that the gate should be kept locked. A single letter of complaint about noise from a recent event at the Chequers PH was received and the Council decided that no further action was required..
8. Finance The Clerk reported that the village sign had been renovated at a cost of £275. A cheque was signed for £40 as the annual fee from the Information Commissioner. Funds carried forward excluding Chequers Field a/c were £20,846.81
9. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk was asked to report a damaged road sign at the Old Church Road/Stratton Road junction. A request from the Village Hall for Council meetings to commence at 8.00 was deferred to the September meeting.
10. Questions from the public None
11. Next meeting September 14th. 
